
Victory for PSA: Continuation of GPG staff shuttle service 

(Pretoria to Johannesburg) 
 

The PSA is pleased to inform members of a positive outcome following the Union’s intervention regarding 

the discontinuation of the GPG staff shuttle service between Pretoria and Johannesburg. 

 

Members will recall that the Gauteng Provincial Government (GPG) issued a circular, dated 4 August 

2025, announcing the discontinuation of the staff shuttle service with effect from 4 September 2025. This 

decision was taken unilaterally and without prior consultation, despite the significant impact it would have 

had on employees who rely on this essential transport service. 

 

The PSA immediately engaged the GPG, raising serious concerns about the lack of consultation and the 

adverse effects this decision would impose on members. As a result of these engagements and the 

PSA’s firm stance in defense of workers’ rights and interests, the GPG has withdrawn the circular and 

reversed its decision to discontinue the shuttle service. 

 

The PSA is pleased to report that the GPG staff shuttle service will continue to operate as normal, 

ensuring that members are not disadvantaged by the previously announced termination. This victory 

reaffirms the PSA’s commitment to protecting the rights and welfare of members and highlights the 

importance of collective engagement and meaningful consultation in decision-making processes affecting 

employees. 

 

The PSA thanks all members for their support and vigilance and encourages members to continue 

reporting any workplace developments or decisions that may affect them. 

 

For further information or assistance, please contact Sibusiso Ndzala on 082 880 8964, Yolanda Ralawe 

on 082 880 8931 or the PSA Provincial Office in Johannesburg. 
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